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In The Beginning… 
A look back at PACE with Barb and Roy Alger 

It started innocently enough; a meeting of seven or 

eight people at King’s Restaurant in Cranberry.  That’s 

how these things always start.  Just one little meal.  

And, before you know it, it’s too late.  You’ve created 

a car club with an eating problem.  That’s how it began 

in December 1998 when Barb and Roy Alger met with 

Tom & Jodi Ceglarsky and a handful of others and the 

Pittsburgh Area Camaro Enthusiasts was born.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Barb just happened to spot a small ad in a local 

newspaper inviting all those with an interest in Chevy 

Camaros to the meeting.  Roy, who had bought their 

1980 Z28 a couple of years earlier, thought it was 

worth taking a ride to see what this was all about.  He 

explained how the idea of a club came about.   

Tom owned a 1968 Camaro and enjoyed attending car 

shows and cruises throughout the area.  Jodi would 

dutifully accompany Tom, and walk around for a 

while, but Tom would get caught up in conversation 

Ready… 

  Set… 
    GO!!! 
SPRING HAS FINALLY ARRIVED 

 
JD heats up his tires before taking on all comers at the Flashlight 
Drags in Waynesburg. 

At long last, spring has finally arrived. It’s time to take off the 
tarps, dust off cobwebs and head out for some fun in your 
Camaro.  Whether you are into drag racing, autocross, or just 
cruising things are just getting started.  Be sure to check the 
events calendar inside this issue for a rundown of what’s 
coming up. For up-to-the-minute information, check out our 
website pacecamaro.net. Carcruises.com is an excellent 
source for cruises and car shows throughout the entire area. 
Come on and get in on all the action and fun.  It’s spring! 

 

President’s Message 
Ahh, April ... spring is in the air.  Can you feel it?  The 

robins have been out for some time and some green is 

starting to sprout in the flower beds.  The Pirates opened 

their season with a 1-0 win over the Chicago Cubs.  And 

soon those beautiful Camaros will be rumbling out of 

garages onto the highways and byways.   

 

 

 

   Continued on page 2 

  

 

Participants of the 2007 NEOCC Fall Classic at Summit Racing 
Equipment pose with the original Bumblebee, one of two cars used in 
the filming of the first Transformers movie.  As part of the celebration, 
the four previous generations shown were chosen from those 
attending that weekend. Representing the second generation was 

none other than Ashley, the 1980 Z28 owned by Barb and Roy Alger. 

   Continued on page 3 
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with this person and that, a common occurrence as I 

understand it, and Jodi would end up back at their car, 

sitting the lawn chair  waiting for Tom to return from 

his pontificating.  Tom got to thinking that it would be 

nice to have a group of like-minded people to sit 

around their cars and talk while enjoying some snacks.  

It would be good company for Jodi, and maybe, he 

wouldn’t have to wander around for quite so long.  

And that, my friends, is the long and short of it.   

Roy went on to explain that it was always intended 

that the primary focus of the club be the social aspect.  

 Anything that happened beyond that was a by-product 

which members could choose to become involved in or 

not.  But of course, with the Camaro being the tie that 

binds it all together, a lot of the social activities 

gravitated towards driving in a Camarovan to 

someplace to either see a motor sports event, or be an 

active participant in one. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Another thing I found interesting about the club’s 

beginnings was that, with the exception of Roy and 

Barb’s car Ashley, all the other club members owned 

first generation Camaros.  Granted this was in 1999, 

and the forth gens were still rolling off the line in 

Sainte-Therese Quebec, Canada and the fifth gens 

were not even a blip on the radar.  Even still, there 

were a ton of 2
nd

 and 3
rd

 gens out there.  I find it ironic 

that now the ’67,’68 and ’69 Camaros are by far the 

minority models owned by current PACE members.  

And if you take away the dozen or so owned by Doug 

Stewart, by the way another PACE pioneer, the 

numbers are fewer still. 

Some of you may have heard the phrase “Cruise to 

Mars” used in association with our annual cruise at 

Tom Henry Chevrolet, and wondered what that was all 

about.  Well, Barb explained that.  When the cruise 

at Tom Henry had officially concluded for the day and 

all the clean-up activities had finished, the members 

would form a Camarovan and cruise to the town of 

Mars, PA, where the late Mayor Dick Settlemire (there 

goes that name again) would order the main street 

closed of traffic in order for it to be used by PACE 

members to park and enjoy an evening picnic.  This 

tradition continued for several years until the PACE 

membership ranks grew to the point of overflowing the 

streets and causing traffic jams in the quiet 

Pennsylvania hamlet. It was at this time that Tom 

Henry and Scott Settlemire stepped forward and 

offered the use of the barn on  the family farm outside 

of the town to hold what has become, for many, one of 

the highlights of the summer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tom Ceglarsky passed away in October 2004 at the 

young age of 43, but I think he would be proud to 

know that the club that was his brain child is not only 

doing well, but  continues to enjoy the tradition he 

started of meeting and eating.  He may have created 

the monster, but we continue to feed it. 

Thanks to Barb and Roy for sharing their memories 

with me.  I enjoyed learning more about the club’s 

beginnings which explains a lot. And now, if you’ll 

excuse me, I have to get lunch.  

 

 

In Case You Missed It 
A recap of this month’s meeting 

¢ƘŜ aŀǊŎƘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ YƛƴƎΩǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜǊŜ were 

Camaros in the parking lot! Upcoming events were 

announced. Plans are being made for a night at the drag 

strip.  Mark Seifert unveiled the brand new banner and 

membership cards. John Ballish gave a report on potential 

donations for our cruise.  Jim Crnkovic introduced a couple 

of needed by-laws proposalsΦ ²ƘŜǿΗ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ CƻƭƪǎΗ 

 

 

 

 
 

                                                       Continued from page 1 

 
Roy and Ashley ready to get it on against Roy & Barbôs son in his 
ô56 Chevy.  Barb shares that Dad can still show son a thing or two. 

         
                     Tom Ceglarskyôs 1968 Camaro 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tom Ceglarsky's 1968 Camaro 
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It’s All About Us! 
 

PACE 
Pittsburgh Area Camaro Enthusiasts 
We are a nonprofit club dedicated to the enjoyment 
and promotion of all generations of the Chevrolet 
Camaro.  We meet the first Tuesday of every month at 
6:30 at various venues throughout the suburban 
Pittsburgh area.  Our mailing address is: 

 
PACE     
P.O.Box 15150     
Pittsburgh, PA 15237-5421 
Our website: www.pacecamaro.net 
Like us on Facebook! PACE Camaro Club 
 

Officers for 2014 

 

President:                Jeff Bilka 

Vice President:     Denny Schreiber 

Secretary:           Jim Crnkovic 

Treasurer:              AnnaMarie Seifert 

Webmasters:             John Ballish, Mark Seifert 

Newsletter:       Jim Crnkovic, Editor-in-chief 
 

Next Meeting: Tuesday May 6th 
Kingès Restaurant, I-79 & RTE. 910 

6:30 PM 
Bring a friend and join us! 

 
It was said “a picture is worth a thousand words”.  Send me your 

pictures from cruises, club events, or your Camaro.  High 

resolution digital images work best.   

 

If you have an idea for a future article, please send it to me for 

possible inclusion in a future edition. 

 

Interested in having your car featured?  Let me know.  Thanks! 

                                                                                                Jim 
Send your ideas to: jazznurse@comcast.net 

 

 

 

The March lunch at Bonnie & Clyde's in Wexford was well 

attended but only three die hard members brought out their 

Camaros for the day.  Of course, Jim Crnkovic has no 

problem driving his all year round.  It was a little cold but 

the sun was shining and everyone enjoyed the food and the 

camaraderie.  

 

Two activities are on the club's schedule for May.  The first 

one is the tour of Stainless Works in Ohio on Saturday, May 

3, with our sister club NEOCC.  If you have never been to 

Stainless Works, you will like what you see.  The following 

Saturday, May 10 is the lunch at Hoss's in Murrysville at 

11:30 followed by a tour of Rivertowne Brewing at 2 p.m.  

Dining at Hoss's that day is a great way for PACE to earn 

money for the Fisher House.  If you like to eat and like beer 

or even if you don't, this should be a very fun and interesting 

way to spend the afternoon and to benefit the charity chosen 

for this year's car cruise. 

 

The only way to get to know your fellow club members and 

to show off your car is to partake in one of these fun 

activities.  Or for that matter, if you have an activity in mind 

that you think the club would enjoy, do not hesitate to 

mention it to one of the officers.  These activities are being 

planned for your enjoyment and fun.  So don't hesitate.  Sign 

up now. 

 

Remember to drive safely.  Wishing everyone a Happy 

Easter! 

 

Jeff 

 

 

  

Get Ready!  Opening Night Is May 23rd!  Be 
There! 

continued from page 1 

 

 

http://www.pacecamaro.net/
http://www.starlitecarcruise.com/
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A Man On A Mission 

 
Trying to put Huntingtonôs disease on a Fast 

Track for a Cure 

 

Morgan McClain is a man on a mission.   It 

wasn’t something he decided to do because he 

thought it would be a nice thing to do.  And he 

didn’t get the mission via a media that self-

destructed in 5 seconds.  It’s more than that.  This 

is personal.  Morgan McClain is at war with 

Huntington’s disease. 

   

                
To call his annual fundraiser an autocross event is 

a misnomer.  It is much more than that.  It’s food, 

raffles, and fun for all.  From its humble 

beginnings, it has grown into a year-long full time 

fund raising event for Morgan.  Between lining up 

sponsors, soliciting donations for the raffles, 

manning a booth at the Pittsburgh Auto show, 

planning a pre-race night at a local brew pub, 

Morgan is indeed a man on a mission.  

 

In December of 1999, Morgan’s aunt, Barbra Lee, 

was diagnosed with Huntington’s disease, a 

degenerative neurological condition which robs a 

person of both their physical and mental faculties, 

and eventually, their life.  There is no cure.   

Morgan took the initiative and approached the 

North Hills Sports Car Club to designate  

 

Huntington’s Disease Society of America as the 

charity to benefit from their annual spring 

fundraiser.  It was so successful, that it has 

become an annual event for the NHSCC.  A 

portion of the entry fee goes to fund research for 

Huntington’s disease.  But that’s just the 

beginning.  On the lawn of the children’s play 

yard, a tent is erected where you can browse 

baskets for the Chinese auction, purchase tickets 

for the 50/50 raffle or, of particular interest to 

PACE members, partake of the grilled 

hamburgers, hot dogs, sausage and other lunch 

items available. 

       
This event is a family affair with many members 

of Barbra Lee’s family manning the booths and 

lending a hand.  In 2013, $14,500.00 raised for 

Huntington’s disease research as a result of 

Morgan’s efforts. .  Last year a record 150 drivers 

registered for the event, making it the largest 

crowd ever for a NHSCC autocross. 

 

So, why not join us on Sunday, May as a driver or 

a spectator and help support HDSA.   

 

Registration for drivers begins at 8:00; spectators 

admitted beginning at 10:00 and there is no charge 

for admission.  Bring the kids to enjoy the 

playground equipment; dogs on a leash are 

permitted, and the sun will be shinning. So, come 

and cheer on the drivers, who are sure to be on a 

Fast Track to a Cure!                         
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Calendar of Events 

 
April 13     Autocross #2 NHSCC                                 North Park Swimming Pool Lot 

 
April 23     Trackcross, 4 to 8 PM             PittRace, Wampum, PA 

 

April 27     Autocross #3 NHSCC                 North Park Swimming Pool Lot 
  

May 3     Tour Stainless Works                     Chagrin Falls, OH 

 
May 4     Flashlight Drags                   Waynesburg Airport 

 

May 6     PACE Meeting, King’s Restaurant        I-79 & RT. 910,  Wexford 
 

May 10     PACE Brewery Tour                                  Export, PA 

 
May 16     Open Night Pittsburgh Raceway Park                New Alexandria, PA 

 

May 23     Starlite Cruise Season Opener            Wexford, PA 
 

May 25     FastTrack Race for A Cure                                                  North Park Swimming Pool Lot 

 
May 31     Car cruise and concert                   Richland Township Municipal Building Parking Lot 

 

June 3     PACE Meeting Sports Grille                  Cranberry Twp., PA 
  

June 7-14     HotRod Power Tour 

 

June 14     Camaro/Mustang Showdown                           Quaker Steak and Lube Austintown 

 

June 14     Happy Days Car Cruise               Beaver, PA 
 

June 15     Valley of Pittsburgh Cruise  Masonic Center, Cemetery Lane off I-279 Perry Highway exit 

 
June 15     Hartwood Acres Cruise and Concert                       Middle Road, Allison Park, PA 

 

Editorôs note:  Due to the large number of cruises and car shows in our area, it would be nearly impossible to list them all.  

We will try to list those that PACE has traditionally participated in, or those with community ties or seem of particular 

interest. See carcruises.com for a more complete listing. 

PACE BREWERY TOUR 
SATURDAY, MAY 10, 2014, 2 p.m. 

AT 

 
5578 Old William Penn Highway 

Export, PA  15632 

 

Ever wonder what a brewery is like and how it operates.  Well then, come join PACE as we take a tour of 

the Rivertowne Brewery and learn about their brewing process.  The cost is $8 per person and includes:  A 

sampling of their beers, a tour of the brewery, a pint of beer, and a Keepsake can to take with you.  Their tap 

room also serves food to help wash down that beer.  The menu is limited but includes chili, soup, meatball 

subs, and pizza.  There is plenty of parking if you want to take your Camaro out for the afternoon.  If you are 

interested, please let Jeff Bilka know either by phone at 412-487-6835 or via email at eneff805@verizon.net 

by April 12, 2014, as the brewery needs a count.   

http://www.myrivertowne.com/brewing/index.asp
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A Great Way To Spend A Saturday! 
 
Join PACE & sister club NEOCC (North East Ohio Camaro Club) on Saturday, May 3 as we tour 
Stainless Works.  Stainless Works is an industry-leader in stainless steel performance headers and 
exhaust systems. In addition to designing a wide range of after -market headers and exhausts, 
they manufacture them on -site, right here in the United States. Join us for a tour of Stainless 
Works in Chagrin Falls, OH on at 11:00 a.m. You will have an opportunity to tour their warehouse 
& factory in full production. Lunch will be prov ided courtesy of Stainless Works. Please RSVP to 
Morgan Iorio at camarograsshopper@yahoo.com or phone (330) 730-3348 by May 1. Bring a 
friend, the more the merrier.  
 

 

 
 

Memorial Day Parade May 26th, 2014 ς Cuyahoga Falls, OH 

As we are approaching Memorial Day on May 26th, we have once again been invited back by Mike 
Gentiluomo (NEOCC member & parade committee) to participate and cruise in the Cuyahoga Falls 
Memorial Day Parade, this year. NEOCC has had the opportunity to participate in this parade for several 
ȅŜŀǊǎ ƴƻǿ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǇŀǊŀŘŜ ŀƴŘ ŎǊǳƛǎŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƛǘȅΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ in attending this year, 
please RSVP to Morgan or Cindy by the next NEOCC meeting April 22nd as the parade committee is 
seeking a rough estimate of cars. You can still decide to attend at a later time, however if you think you are 
going, let us know now, so we can plan accordingly. We have space for 20 Camaro's this year. Following the 
parade, there is a great dedication that takes place to honor our veteran's at the cemetery. Parade 
participants for NEOCC will meet behind off Portage Trail & State Roads in /ǳȅŀƘƻƎŀ Cŀƭƭǎ ŀǘ уΥллŀƳΦ [ŜǘΩǎ 
hŀǾŜ ŀƭƭ р DŜƴŜǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ CŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΤ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŜŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊΦ LǘΩǎ wŀƛƴ ƻǊ 
Shine/Free Admission.  

mailto:camarograsshopper@yahoo.com
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Thanks to our 

Sponsors 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.tomhenrychevy.com/
http://www.tomhenryracing.com/
http://www.starautoperformance.net/
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https://www.facebook.com/renkustoms
http://www.autoality.com/
http://www.procompcustoms.com/
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Please Patronize our sponsors and let them know you 

appreciate their support of PACE 
 

 

 

 

Be sure to tell them you saw their ad in                   

Keeping PACE with the TIMES 

 
Donõt forget our website! 

 

www.pacecamaro.net 

 

http://www.pacecamaro.net/

